
TOWNSHIP OF MENDON 
 
 

Minutes:​ Mendon Township Fire Board Meeting 
Date:​ ​ September 03, 2024 
Time:​ ​ 6:30 p.m. 
Place:​ ​ Mendon Township Hall 
 
Attending:  
 
Supervisor Kline, Chief Avery, Treasurer Griffith, Clerk Cupp, and Aaron Olson  
 
Absent: Kathy Pangle (Moved-has not been replaced by the Village yet) 
 
Supervisor Kline called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The agenda was submitted for consideration.  A motion was made by Griffith,  
supported by Olson to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 
 
The minutes of the August 13, 2024 regular meeting of the Mendon Township Fire Board 
were submitted for consideration. A motion was made by Olson, supported by Griffith to 
approve the minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
Floor Business: 
 

Chief Avery’s report:  
 

 
a.​ Chief reported both applications for the Fire Department were 

interviewed and approved to the Fire Department.  We are fortunate to 
have them both.  We will need a couple of more pagers. 

b.​ R&R Truck; re:  The Big Tanker.  They finally got the leak resolved. 
They were working on the turn signal because it will not self-cancel. If 
that’s the hold up why we still don’t have the truck back, then we are 
going to go get it.   

c.​ Tornado siren is now working.    
d.​ Not sure where the gutter situation is?  Supervisor Kline said he met 

down there at the building and they feel it’s not just the rig cap that is 
the problem. They feel some additional repairs need to be done to the 
roof.  Chief:  Is it hail damage?  Supervisor Kline:  No. 

e.​ Pagers have been ordered.  Trying to work with Leonidas to purchase 
two of their radios because they are the same as ours.  Our radios we 
currently have now will be obsolete within a year.  They still will be 
serviceable for five years.  This Cliff guy that I work with suggests 
buying radios that are a thousand dollars more.   

f.​ It was an extremely busy month. 



g.​ We have not received the training door yet. 
h.​ Supervisor Kline;  you have the smoke detector release forms now.  

Chief:  So, the people we install these for need to sign the form?  
Supervisor Kline:  Yes 

 
 
Old Business:  
 
a.​ None   

 
New Business: 

​ ​  
a.​ None 

 
The treasurer’s report was submitted for approval.  A motion was made by Cupp, 
supported by Olson to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried. 
 
August bills were submitted for consideration and approval for payment. A motion was 
made by Griffith, supported by Olson to approve the bills.  Motion carried. 
 
Good of the Order: 
 
A motion was made by Griffith, supported by Cupp to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 6:37 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Donna Cupp 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

​  


